
Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
Monday 15th November 2021 
1. Present       John Anderson, Stuart Carnall, Brian Wilson, Heather Rodgers, Pip Fisher, Mick Sykes,  Amanda Foster,  Kathy Burgess.
2. Apologies    Martin Robinson, Tim Pritt, Marion Codd,  Roger Plank, Liz Web, Alison Carr, Mo Chapman.
3. Bookings Officers – plans for the future
Kathy is happy to help with bookings, but would prefer to be part of a team, not the lead. She has looked at the online booking system and feels she could help with support from others who are more familiar with the software.
It was agreed that the job should be broken down to the tasks covered.
a) Bookings
b) Invoicing
c) Responding to phone and emails
d) Setting heating remotely
e) Showing people round
· Hallmaster can be seen online so bookings officers can see what is available.
· Rotas are needed to cover the tasks
· Communication by email rather than phone will be encouraged though Mick will look into the costs of answering service accessible by several users.
· Bill payment will need to be checked, perhaps as part of the Treasurer’s role.
It was suggested that Helena Stubbs from RAD may be able to point us to Village Halls which are already using online bookings system to discuss problems and solutions. Hallmaster will also readily answer queries. 
The new proposed charging policy (from higher to lower).
(a) Commercial 
(b) One off community events e.g. parties,weddings.
(c) Community regular users e.g. badminton
(d) Events provided for community benefit e.g. Jumblies, Film Club.
(e) Community children’s events
Bookings will need to be online by January 2022. Kathy and Pip will meet with John.
John and Brian may still be available to help next year, though they will resign from their current roles at the AGM in March 2022.
Showing people round could be done by emailing to see who is available.
It was noted that the Hall has 2 different email addresses and both work.
4. Minutes         The minutes were agreed with the change that the current account has a deposit of £17,612 (not £7,612)
5. Matters Arising  
             The stage lighting has not gone ahead as the Players’ production was cancelled due to Covid. Rob Hall will follow up.
6. Treasurer’ Report
Stuart reported that there is £16,155 in the current account and £20,255 in the Charities account. 
7. Bookings Report
PPLPRS music license has been renewed.
Derbyshire Dales entertainment and music has been renewed.
Employers’ Liability has been renewed.
There have been many changes to bookings including the cancellation of the choir concert. Group activities are starting up again and there have been requests for the use of the Stanage Hall to run coffee mornings. Many bookings for 2022 have been made.
8.   Maintenance Report
It was agreed to purchase 4 Christmas trees at a cost of £100.
The new boiler is working and the final invoice is for £12,513.60 which is over the estimate, due to the need to fit a filter.
The pharmacy needs to clear some space to allow access to some areas.
It was agreed that the window cleaner could keep a key. He has been asked to repair the ‘stained glass’ windows, but it is too fragile.
9.  A.O.B.
It was agreed that the secretary would write to the Parish Council asking for help towards paying both to improve the acoustics and also the Ladies’ toilets. Derbyshire CVS may know of more sources of funding.
Thanks were expressed for cleaning under the stage.
There was a discussion about recruiting new committee by involving the community and making their role more relevant to their concerns e.g. installing car charging points.
Date of next meeting  
Monday December 13th 2021 at 7.30 pm in the Stanage Hall.
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